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An Aeroflot-owned Superjet. The national air carrier owns eight of the aircraft.

Armavia said it would buy one Boeing and one Airbus aircraft instead of the Sukhoi Superjet
100 on Tuesday.

On Monday, the airline, which was the first to put a Sukhoi Superjet into commercial
operation, revealed it had cancelled its order for a second plane that was due to be delivered by
the end of July.

The Armenian national carrier’s decision to abandon the SSJ is down to the airline’s financial
difficulties, Interfax reported.

The decision to abandon the Superjet followed meetings between Armavia executives and
representatives of Boeing and Airbus on the first day of the Farnborough Air Show, which
opened Monday.

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/author/the-moscow-times


Details of the deal with Airbus and Boeing will be published after the closure of the air show,
the agency said.

Interfax cited an anonymous source blaming the decision to abandon the SSJ on Armavia’s
own financial problems, suggesting it could not afford lease payments on a second plane.

Superjet has remained bullish despite the news from Armenia. United Aircraft Corporation
chief Mikhail Pogosyan told reporters Tuesday that the company hoped to sell about 40
Superjets to three Southeast Asian airlines, though he would not name them.

The IATA warned that the worldwide aviation industry would see profits fall dramatically for
the second year running.

The association forecasts that in 2012 airlines will rake in just $3 billion in profit on $631
billion in revenue — down from a peak of $15.8 billion profit in 2010.

Speaking to journalists in Moscow, IATA Russia and CIS director Dmitry Shamrayev said that
while fuel costs have been marginally eased by a small drop in the oil price to around $95 a
barrel, instability in the euro zone and the subsequent drag on economic growth mean airlines
will continue to face financial pressure.

The IATA said in its May 2012 report that there was a drop of 1.9 percent in global airfreight on
the same month last year and flat passenger traffic versus April.

In 2011, Russia’s top 35 air carriers lost 14.5 billion rubles ($440 million), the Association of
Air Transportation Operators said this week.  

Jeppesen, a division of Boeing Flight Services, will assist the Irkut Corporation in building its
new MS-21 airliner.

Under a five-year agreement signed at Farnborough on Tuesday, Jeppesen will provide
services to help assess the performance and fuel efficiency of the new plane. The MS-21 is a
twin-engine mid-range jet intended as a replacement for aging Tupolev 154s. The new plane
is expected to fly for the first time in 2015, with certification and first deliveries scheduled for
2017.
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